GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 4TH DECEMBER 2012
AT 7.30PM IN VELINDRE VILLAGE HALL
Present:
         Cllr Geraint Hopkins (Vice Chairman)

                              Mrs Pat Borland

                              Mrs Moira Bridges

                              Mrs Margaret David

                              Mr David Edlin
                              Mr Eric Hoole
                              Mrs Cheryl Hyde

                              Mr Andrew Jones

In Attendance:    Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

                                                                                                                                               ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

In the absence of Derek Price Geraint Hopkins took the Chair and 
welcomed everyone to the meeting. He also extended the Council’s 

sympathy to Michael Hutchings on the loss of his father. 
    There were no declarations of interest 
2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

     Apologies for absence were received from Derek Price and Ray 

     Jeffries 
3)  Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 6th November
To be considered at next meeting
4) Matters Arising

To be considered at next meeting

5) Planning Matters
Treble Hill Chapel
The application to undertake a programme of repairs was broadly 

welcomed by the Council.
6) Literature and Information received
Grants to Village Halls
It was agreed to make a grant of £300.00 to Velindre Village Hall
7)  Financial Matters
     The Clerks fees and expenses for November to be considered at the next

      meeting
8)   County Councillor’s Report
           GH reported the consultation period on the Health Service Reforms 

           had been extended by a further two weeks to 14th December and that there

           would be an opportunity to meet with members of the Health Board on 11th                

           December at the Guildhall in Brecon

           Gwernyfed along with 10 other local councils had written to the Health 

           Board objecting to the proposed changes.

            GH reported that it would now be possible for 20 street lights to be put 

            back on (part night) as a result of the change to LED  bulbs.  

9)   AOB
              GH confirmed that the signage on the road between Glasbury and 

             Three Cocks would be cleaned and bulbs replaced where necessary.

              AJ drew attention to the state of the railings on Glasbury Bridge and in 

             particular the section opposite the River Café which was only held            
             on by one bolt. He wondered when the bridge had last been inspected.

             GH undertook to look into the matter.                                                             GH
             AJ pointed out that the 70 seater bus that was used to transport secondary

             school pupils had now been replaced by a 50 seater bus which was causing

             real problems and that some pupils now had to walk to school.

             CH asked the Clerk to ensure that the Minutes were posted on the website   MH
             Now that Glasbury School had been closed it was felt that PCC’s Gritting 

             Policy needed to be .reviewed as children were now obliged to travel a

             greater distance to school often along untreated roads. The road between 
             Llanigon and Talgarth was a case in point. The Clerk was asked

             to bring this matter to the attention of Tony Caine at PCC.                            MH
             GH reported that the  process of consultation and validation on the Powys 
             LDP was now running some 2  months behind schedule and that Officers 
             were still  considering which of  the various “candidate sites” met the 
             Council’s development criteria.

             It was noted that Stoney Lane in Velindre  became overgrown and virtually 
             impassable during the Summer months and GH was asked to establish the 
             Council’s policy with regard to such matters.                                                 GH

              The Clerk to send a letter to PCC explaining the Council’s concerns 

              regarding the issue of speeding in the vicinity of Glasbury Bridge based 

              on the draft prepared by DE but incorporating the amendments suggested 

              by DP & GH                                                                                                   MH
             PB reported that some of the drains on the road between Velindre and 

             Glasbury had become blocked by soil which was leading to localized

             flooding.
             PB also reported that she would shortly be moving to Builth Wells and 

             that she would no longer be able to serve as a Councillor. GH thanked her 
             for her contribution during the short time she had been a Councillor and 
             wished her well in the future.

     10)   Date of Next Meeting 
Tuesday 8th January 2013  in St Peters Church Hall 
